

PRESIDENT Stan Kloth

VICE-PRESIDENT Randy Bullock

PAST-PRESIDENT Fred Bettencourt

SECRETARY Mavis Mikus



TREASURER

Carol Limandri

BOARD MEMBERS

Diji Christian Marvin Evans Richard Fairhurst Carol Limandri Mavis Mikus

PUBLISHED BY AND FOR MEMBERS OF SANTA CRUZ CIVIL SERVICE ASSOCIATION

MAY 1975

OPEN LETTER TO CREDIT UNION MEMBERS:

If you are a member of the City Employees! Credit Union—and several hundred people are—you are a part of a \$300,000.00 corporation. Yet when the annual meeting was held in March, only 19 members attended. Does this mean that you are not interested in what happens to your money? Policies are set up by the Board of Directors during the year as to how the assets will be spent and how much interest will be charged and when it will be paid, etc., and Board Members and officers give a great deal of their time to these matters. It is very important that you should attend the annual meetings when they give their reports and when matters are voted on by the EN-TIRE MEMBERSHIP. If only a bare quorum is in attendance, they can vote on things that will affect everybody.

LET'S TRY TO DO BETTER NEXT YEAR, OK? Pat Witham, President of the Board of Directors

MEMORIAL FUND ESTABLISHED FOR POLICE OFFI-CER JAMES FASTER

SANTA CRUZ - The UCSC Police Officers Association has established The James Easter Memorial Fund at the Wells Fargo Campus Branch, 228 Cardiff Place, Santa Cruz, 95060.

Well-known in Santa Cruz, Easter was a member of the City Police Department for 11 years prior to joining the University Police in 1968. He died March 17, at the age of 49 following an extended bout with cancer.

The Wells Fargo account is for the use of Pat (Mrs. James) Easter and the couple's 5 children. Contributions already made include \$100 from the Provost, staff, faculty. and students at UCSC's College Five.

Those wishing to add to the account should send checks, payable to the James Easter Memorial Fund, to the Wells Fargo Campus Branch.